

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
Village of Nassau
[bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed Local Law #3-2019 


	Pursuant to a resolution adopted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nassau, the Village Board shall hold a public hearing on January 9, 2019 at 6:30 p.m., at the Village Hall of the Village of Nassau located at 40 Malden Street, Nassau, New York, to receive comments from the public on a proposed local law as follows:

	A local law amending Chapter 44 of the Code of the Village of Nassau, relating to vacant, unsafe, deteriorated buildings and properties. 

	This local law would add a substantially new Chapter 44 to the Nassau Village Code, to regulate vacant, unsafe and deteriorated buildings and properties. The local law would require owners of vacant, unsafe or deteriorated properties to register those properties with the Code Enforcement Officer no later than thirty (30) days after the building becomes vacant, unsafe or deteriorated, and no later than thirty (30) days after being notified by the CEO of the requirement to register. This requirement would also extend to mortgagees within thirty (30) days after the filing of Notice of Pendency for a mortgage foreclosure action. The registration would include information about the building, and the plan to secure the structure. The local law sets forth the obligations of owners and mortgagees to properly maintain and secure the vacant properties. A schedule of fees is set forth for registered vacant buildings along with waiver and exceptions to those fees. In addition, new provisions are added relating to buildings deemed dangerous or unsafe. Penalties are enacted for failure to comply with the provisions of this new section.   

	A copy of the proposed local law may be reviewed at the Village Hall, during the Village Clerk’s regular business hours, or on the Village website. 

										Melissa Turner-Bulan
Dated:  December 26, 2018						Nassau Village Clerk
					

